Natural Sciences Chairs Council
August 18th, 2014
1:00pm – 2:40pm, BI-104
1) Approval of minutes for July 21st, 2014: Approved as distributed.
2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs:
· No announcements were made.
b. Announcements from the administration:
· There is a plan to address courses that have a high DFW rate.
· WASC poster session suggestions are due today. 
· NeoGov is not an optional tool.  It is the only instrument to be used in the recruitment and hiring of new faculty.  A discussion followed on whether or not other campuses were using NeoGov.  Dr. Dixon’s voiced a few concerns regarding the program: 
It was suggested that Academic Affairs be invited to a chairs meeting to discuss the details of NeoGov. 
3) Discussion Items:
a) Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams passed out a sheet of the FTES targets for Fall 2014.  He announced that there will be 2 more SOAR events this summer.  A discussion followed regarding reduction of pre-nursing majors.
b) Development update (Duke Graham) – Dr. Williams reminded the chairs that if any of them have any information on projects that were being worked on with Linda, to hand them over to Duke.  Mr. Graham announced that half of his focus is to meet with alumni, but that he will work on acquiring funding from foundations as well.  
c) Assessment update (Dr. Hovannesian) – Dr. Hovannesian mentioned that action plans will be the focus of assessment this year.  
i. They will be aligning SLOs to institutional outcomes.
ii. They will be collecting assessment on program goals (retention and faculty lines).
iii. The WASC visit will be September 30th through October 2nd. If any assistance is needed with posters, let Dr. Hovannesian know.
iv. There is an assessment overview form inside Task Stream asking what the plans are for next year.  Using that form, Dr. Hovannesian will be able to enter information for the chairs to kick off the next assessment cycle.
v. They are anticipating a re-visit by WASC in 2 years regarding GE courses.
vi. Survey gizmo – Dr. Hovannesian is happy to help with surveys and get them out as needed.
A discussion followed on ILOs and alignments.
d) PAES recruiting event (Dr. Lindfelt) – Dr. Lindfelt announced that there is a PAES reconfiguration group.  The directive of this group is to get more of the top students to our campus.  They are exploring offering PAES scholarships to the top 3-5% instead of just the top 1% of students and making it more competitive. There will not be a PAES banquet this year like there has been in the past, but instead there will be a PAES Day on September 13th from 8am – 2pm (breakfast and check-in begin at 8am and the program begins at 9am).  President Morales and Dr. Thomas (superintendent) will speak in the arena, as will the deans.  From 10:15am – 12pm, the college will be hosting the PAES scholars and the parents will be in a separate meeting.  Lunch will be from 12:15pm – 2pm.  Faculty members are encouraged to chat with students and families.  Ms. Smith said faculty members cannot be eligible for both the summer school indirect instructional stipend and the PAES day stipend. Please make sure that faculty members are aware of that and that they could volunteer to work. A discussion followed regarding the importance of the event.
Dr. Lindfelt discussed the meeting with EAB regarding success markers on Thursday, August 21st from 1pm – 2pm to discuss predictive classes.  The meeting will take place in BI-104 and will be a conference call with live video. The meeting is not mandatory, but chairs are encouraged to attend.
e) Budget – Dr. Williams announced that CSUSB received expected additional funding this year. However, 2.8 million of the additional funding was reassigned to a compensation pool for possible pay increases. 
Ms. Smith asked that those departments that would like to be involved in the hiring of the equipment specialist position should work with Ms. Smith to create an advertisement and select a recruiting committee to try to fill the position as soon as possible.  It was also noted that the CSE and HSCI chairs were approved to move to a 2/3rd time-base starting fall.  A discussion followed on the additional amount of funding that the university will be receiving.
Dr. Williams mentioned the following about trust accounts:
1. Each department has historically been allowed to carry forward 33% of current year revenue in trust accounts for lab fees.  However, the chancellor’s office recently stated that 50% is acceptable.
2. Department use of funds of lab fees is going to be examined this year for compliance with EO 1054.
He also noted that divisions must use 50% of their carry forward to fund a portion of the 1-time requests.  The remaining requests will be funded centrally. A brief discussion followed and Ms. Smith stated that everyone’s 1-time requests were approved. 
Dr. Williams stated that baseline funds will be loaded into the department accounts in August.  The use of SBROL will continue this year and the funds will include the rollover from both this past year and prior year.  Ms. Smith announced that we are not being asked to create new expenditure plans, but that there are new rules to using current year baseline and SBROL funds. A discussion followed.
4) Other:
a) The next meeting will take place on September 24th and will be held on Wednesdays from here on out.
